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[bookmark: _GoBack]Most clinicians think that postoperative UFT/Tegafur-based adjuvant chemotherapy is better than postoperative radiotherapy, but there is no direct evidence. Moreover, new studies have found that postoperative radiotherapy may also improve survival rates in early non-small cell lung cancer patients. Given no report of direct comparison between UFT/Tegafur based postoperative adjuvant chemotherapy and radiotherapy in treatment of early-stage non-small cell lung cancer, we performed this systematic review and network meta-analysis. Our results showed that UFT/Tegarfur based adjuvant chemotherapy could significantly improve the overall survival rate of patients [HR=0.69 (0.59-0.80) p=0.000] compared with postoperative adjuvant radiotherapy, but it also changed with different stages and radiotherapy methods, especially different radiotherapy interventions. Therefore, postoperative UFT/Tegarfur-based chemotherapy isn’t always superior to postoperative radiotherapy, which allows us to weigh the options of different methods. We believe this manuscript may be of particular interest to the readers of Journal of Oncology Research.
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